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We hope you feel that you are always treated fairly, and feel able to 

come into school to discuss issues. We are always open to reviewing our 

equity policies. 

 School Meals in September 2017                                                  
As you may be aware, Nanpean School 
will be taking over the contracts for the 
kitchen. This means that there will be a 
few changes in September. One being a 
BRAND NEW MENU! A copy is attached 
to this newsletter and it will be available to view on our 
website in the near future and will have exciting new 
options. School meals will cost £2.30 per day but we 
will not be continuing Chartwell’s 5 meals for 4 scheme. 
We will continue to review the cost of school meals 
over the year to ensure that they provide great value 
for money. We will be looking into online payments 
over the next year but for now, cash must be sent in on 
a Monday for the week in a named envelope, specifying 
that the money is for school meals. Cheques will now 
need to be made payable to Nanpean School. 

 New Year 3 pupils — School Meals Sept 2017         
Just a reminder that if your child is going into Year 3 
(Karslake) in September, they will need to pay for 
school meals as the Universal Infant Free School Meals 
scheme does not apply to children in Year 3 and up. 
Children who are in receipt of Pupil Premium (and   
consequently Free School Meals) will continue to     
benefit from this next year no matter what year they 
are in. More information concerning this has been sent 
home in a separate letter to parents of pupils currently 
in the new Year 4. If you think that they would be    
entitled to Pupil Premium Funding, please visit the 
Cornwall Council Website: www.Cornwall.gov.uk.  

 Payment System Reminder                                                      
A quick reminder regarding sending money into school. 
We do not accept loose money either at the Office or in 
classrooms. Payments less than £20 must be in a 
named envelope and either posted in the locked box in 
the Office or children can hand it in in the classroom to 
be sent to the Office, this includes payment for book 
bags. Class and Offices boxes will be checked on a  
Monday and Wednesday only. All income will be 
checked and change sent home where applicable on 
those days. As with this year, tuck and school dinners 
must be paid for on the Monday for the rest of the 
week, or you can pay termly. Please ensure that if your 
child wants tuck or school dinners on a particular day, 
that you write this on the envelope but bear in mind 
that if your child wants tuck on a Tuesday and you give 
them the money on a Tuesday, this will not be received 
by the Office until Wednesday. Any money put in the 
money post box loose or not named, will be kept in the 
Office until the end of the half term and then banked as 
a school donation. Any payment over £20 must be 
brought to the Office directly so that a receipt can be 
issued. Money for fundraising (for example, Children in 
Need or dress up days) will be collected by class                
collection pots. We will be investigating online           
payment options further in the new academic year. 

Autumn Term  - A School Calendar has been sent home today 

4th September 2017—INSET DAY 

5th September 2017—INSET DAY 

6th September 2017—School Restarts 

8th September 2017—Sports Wear for the Prince’s Trust 

13th September 2017—Year 6 level 2 Bikeability 

14th September 2017—Year 6 level 2 Bikeability 

18th September 2017—Year 6 level 2 Bikeability 

19th September 2017—Year 6 level 2 Bikeability 

21st September 2017—Individual Photographs 

27th September 2017—Brannel Open Evening 

4th -  6th  October 2017—Year 5/6  Residential 

4th October 2017—Parents Forum 

16th October 2017—Celebration of Learning Event (3:10-3:45pm) 

18th October 2017—Harvest Service (2pm) 

23rd—27th October 2017—HALF TERM 

23rd October 2017—Holiday Club 

30th October 2017—INSET DAY 

1st November 2017—Parents Forum 

7th November 2017—Parents Evening (3:30-6:30pm) 

8th November 2017—Parents Evening (1:30-4:30pm) 

14th November 2017—Brannel Transition Day—Year 6 

17th November 2017—Children in Need 

17th November 2017—Brannel Student Takeover 

6th December 2017—Parents Forum 

6th December 2017—Xmas Dinner 

7th December 2017—Christingle (2pm) 

12th December 2017—KS1 Nativity dress rehearsal 

12th December 2017—KS1 Nativity (5:30pm) 

13th December 2017—KS1 Nativity (2pm) 

18th December 2017—Xmas Fair (1:30pm) 

20th December 2017—LAST DAY OF AUTUMN TERM 

Yours Sincerely, 

 

Mrs C Wicks                                                                                  
Head teacher 

 Bikeability                                                                   
Bikeability will take place after the Summer Holidays 
(see dates below). Year 6 children will need to bring 
their bike and helmet into school on these dates.  

 End of Term                                          
Today is the last day of the school year! It has been a 
fantastic year, but I think we can all agree we have all 
earned a rest. Enjoy your holidays and we will see you 
all on Wednesday 6th September. Please remember 
that Monday 4th and Tuesday 5th September are 
INSET days—and so the school is closed to children. 
Some training will include all staff so there will be  
no-one available to answer the phones. 


